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DEVOTIONAL:
[bookmark: _GoBack]During this Advent, let us seek to be the builders of that peaceable kingdom foretold at Christmas, boldly committing to build a community that cares for the unloved, the unseen and the unheard. What if we discover once again that all we hunger for is in that ancient feeding trough that cradled a precious gift --- a babe who would once day say, “I am the Bread of Life.”  


MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE, MERRY CHRISTMAS!



PASTORAL REFLECTION:
I’m writing this following a week of study leave in Nebraska City, Nebraska, the home of Arbor Day and Arbor Day Farms. We spent several days in the beautiful tree-lined property of Lied Lodge and its environs to sit at the feet of master storytellers and gifted theological scholars.

The first part of the week focused on storytelling and several members of The Moth (a nonprofit organization that celebrates the diverse and common human experience through personal storytelling; see www.themoth.org for more information). During this time, I was able to tell a personal story, receive one-on-one coaching, and was asked to tell my story during worship. 

The second part of the week included presentations from Jake Myers and Anna Carter Florence, both on the faculty of Columbia Presbyterian Seminary in Decatur, Georgia. Jake was new to me, and I enjoyed his presentations about types of storytelling based on context and personality type. 

Anna Carter Florence, well, let me tell you that I am a huge fan. In fact, for someone whose work depends on finding the right words, let me tell you that I was a bit tongue-tied and was a total fan-girl when I shared an elevator ride with her before breakfast one morning. As always, she was brilliant in her presentation and preaching. She maintains that “a full-body reading of scripture is the best way to hear and read it.” This means that sometimes acting out the scripture gives a fuller picture of what a particular passage might be saying.

Her example was King David seeing Bathsheba—David was on the roof and saw Bathsheba in a private and vulnerable moment; she was not on the roof for all to see her. Anyhow, I digress. In her workshop, we considered the verbs of the story of Rahab the prostitute (innkeeper?) in Judges 2. She encouraged us as a group to read the stories of scripture, to focus on the verbs, and if need be, to act them out to enhance our understanding. Spending time with Anna was most definitely a highlight of the week.

Throughout the week, I spent time with a small group of ten other people who comprise my cohort for preaching excellence. Earlier this year, we applied for a grant through the Omaha Presbyterian Seminary Foundation for bountiful preaching; we were awarded the grant, however, 11 people was too big for a single cohort, so we divided into two and we will work in tandem over the next two years to complete the mandates of the grant.

The grant focuses on three aspects of pastoral leadership: preaching, self-care/nurture, and education. My small group will focus on liturgy and preaching for the season of Lent 2025 while the other group will focus on liturgy and preaching for the season of Easter 2025. Next summer, we will meet (the two small cohorts) and welcome New Testament scholar Matthew Skinner who will talk to us about the Gospel of Matthew; the following summer, we will invite Theresa Cho to be our clinician to talk about church and community context. My self-care and nurture activities will be movement (walking, swimming, gym) and working on my photography art. The mega cohort will meet monthly to check in for accountability and encouragement.

It is my prayer that this group of colleagues and new friends will be a source of strength and inspiration for me and that this cohort experience will enhance my skills as a preacher and pastor. I hope you will be in prayer for me and my cohort as we embark on this two-year journey together.

As Thanksgiving draws near, I am grateful to be serving with you in ministry and pray that we will grow and thrive as a community of faith. As we move into the season of Advent and as we are watching and waiting on the birth of our Savior, I invite you to look and see what new things God is doing, consider how the light of God’s love shines in the darkness, and how we might share that light with the world. 

See you Sunday!

Pastor Ruth



[image: ]HANGING OF THE GREENS AND HOLIDAY DECORATING:
Plan to stay after worship on Sunday, November 24th to help with the hanging of the greens and to decorate throughout the sanctuary and the church facility. The Worship Committee appreciates all the help from the youngest to the oldest as there is a job for everyone as we begin the season of anticipation in Advent and celebration of Christmas and Epiphany.



HOUSE OF WORSHIP SPOTLIGHT:
Christ Presbyterian Church was featured in The Blade on Thursday, November 15th. For the full story, please check out this link: https://www.toledoblade.com/news/religion/2024/11/14/house-of-worship-spotlight-christ-presbyterian-church/stories/20241031002. 
[image: ]
FIRST SUNDAY LUNCHEON AND MOVIE - DECEMBER 1ST:
Join us following 10AM worship for the First Sunday Luncheon in Hansen Hall and then stay as we view together the 1983 film based on the holiday classic story, The Best Christmas Pageant Ever, starring Loretta Swit, Jackson Davies, Antony Holland, and David Alexander. 

On December 8th, we will have a discussion of the film following worship.






DIY SANTA PHOTOS AND CRAFTS:
Santa and Mrs. Claus, along with their elves Jingle and Belle, will be available on Saturday December 7th and December 14th from 11AM until 1PM in Hansen Hall for “do-it-yourself” pictures with Santa. If you haven’t made plans for your Christmas cards or letter this year, this photo session could be just what you need. There will be a craft table to occupy hands in the event that there is a line to see Santa.



STEWARDSHIP AND YEAR END GIVING:
Sunday, November 10th was Dedication Sunday. If you haven’t already done so, please prayerfully consider making a 2025 Pledge in support of the life, mission and ministry of Christ Presbyterian Church. You can return your pledge card to the church or simply send an email to Amalya Hartley (amalyacpctoledo@gmail.com) to register your pledge. Thank you for your continued support of the mission and ministry of Christ Presbyterian Church.
As we approach the end of the year, please also make sure you have satisfied your 2024 Pledges. 

	January – October 2024			
	Total Income YTD	$420,219.26
	Total Expenses YTD	$450,226.32
	Net Income YTD       ($30,007.06)



MUSIC MINISTRY:
Our Chancel Choir invites interested singers to sing with them for our Advent Lessons and Carols Service (Sunday, December 15th at the 10AM service) and/or our Christmas Eve 7PM service. Rehearsals are on Thursdays at 7:15PM in the sanctuary. For more information, contact Mark Mathias
YOUTH MINISTRY:
Family Christmas Eve Service, December 24th at 4PM. Children of all ages will be leading our 4PM service. We will also be sharing the Christmas story using a shadow production. There are many ways to help with this service. Please contact Jen Juhasz to help with this service.  
Rehearsals will be as follows:

December 1st: 1PM – 2PM; December 8th, December 15th, December 22nd: 11:30AM – 1PM.


[image: ]
Youth Christmas Cookie Bake Sale:
The Bake Sale will be Sunday December 15th following worship. Bring a cookie platter or container to take home some cookies for the upcoming holidays.  Donations will be taken for the cookies to support the youth attending Triennium in July 2025.  **Calling ALL BAKERS!  Do you have a favorite Christmas cookie you would love to share?  The youth would love your cookie donations! 

The youth would like to thank all the baker’s that donated baked goods for our Election Day Bake Sale. This year we raised $787 towards our high school youth trip to Triennium in July. We are also grateful to everyone in the community that shopped to support us!



ACOLYTES WANTED:
We are looking for acolytes to help lead our 10AM worship services. An acolyte brings in the “light of Christ” lighting the worship candles, and at the end of the service, extinguishes the candles and carries out the “light of Christ”. Check your schedule and let Jen Juhasz know via email at Jencpctoledo@gmail.com or by phone at 419-475-8629, ext.204.



PARENT’S NIGHT OUT:
Friday, December 13th 5:30PM - 8PM parents can drop off the kids and enjoy a night out with friends or a date night. Children will enjoy dinner and fun activities at the church. Register by December 10th with Jen Juhasz at Jencpctoledo@gmail.com. 

[image: ]

GRANT RECEIVED:
Our church will be receiving a $1,000 grant to host as intergenerational event in 2025 upon Jen’s participation in a Test Cohort in the Around the Table Initiative offered by the Office of Christian Formation of the Presbyterian Church (USA). The focus of the group will be on Sabbath practices and Storytelling. Jen will meet once a month for six months with other educators chosen to participate.



CPC TUESDAY SCHOOL:
CPC Tuesday Christmas Program will be Tuesday, December 3rd at 6PM. A cookie reception will follow the program. This will be the last day of classes until we resume on January 7, 2025.
[image: ]
Registration is open for our 2024-2025 one morning a week program offered from 9AM -11:30AM. The cost is $30 for the year.  

Interested in working with preschool children a few hours a week?  CPC Tuesday School is looking to expand its teacher roster. We volunteer Tuesdays 8:30AM - 11:30AM. All you need is the ability to be patient and have a heart for sharing God’s love with children. To become part of this outreach ministry, contact Jencpctoledo@gmail.com. 




GRIEFSHARE UPDATE:
GriefShare at Christ Presbyterian has been a ministry that has blessed many (more that 50 persons have attended) over the last 2.5 years. Most participants are not members of CPC. Karen and I have had our faith in the Lord strengthened while helping others during their grief journeys. But we need a break. To be a leader takes a lot of time and energy. Carolyn Collins has agreed to lead GS at CPC, but she needs help. We have 2 or 3 facilitators that are not CPC members who may assist Carolyn in the future, but we do not know for sure. We do not know what the future schedule will be for GS. The present GS series will conclude on December 4, 2024. There will be a special one-night meeting called Surviving the Holidays on Monday, November 25th. Anyone may attend, but please let us know if you will. Please prayerfully consider how you might help GriefShare or any mission at CPC. We want to especially thank The Corner cooks for providing meals for GS. Thanks also to Dave and Diane McClellan and others who have served us suppers at GS. Thanks to Beth Bedwell for her role as facilitator.  


[image: ]BIBLE STUDY:
The Psalms Bible Study continues on the following Tuesdays: December 3rd, 10th and 17th. If you would like to join the conversation, we meet in the Hospitality Room at 10:30am on Tuesday mornings. Books are $7 and are available through the church office. Contact Pastor Ruth if you have questions at ruthcpctoledo@gmail.com or 806-893-4261. 












CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS:
These CPC members are celebrating a birthday this month and we wish them a wonderful year ahead!

Kaitlyn Long 12/1; Ann Myles 12/2; Jennifer Bell 12/4; Mandie Hileman 12/5; Kent Myles 12/7; James Wagner 12/9; Paula Thornhill 12/11; Nathan Beucler 12/17; Ryan Long 12/18; Mary Fry 12/20; Gary Gaynor 12/21; Karen Wharram 12/22; Amy Findley 12/23; Jeannine Crumley 12/30.
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CARE AND CONCERN:

Homebound:
Sally Rose, Mary Garrison, Jama Roman, Peg Locker

Deaths:
John Ignat, CPC member, died November 6, 2024

On Going Medical Concerns:
Charlotte Puskala, Chris Gaynor, Bill Drake, Jack Rogers, Dee Tilley, Dave McClellan, Richard Stambaugh, Christine Vischer, Harry Tubbs, Sherry Gilbert, Barbara and Richard Brownlee, Don and Sandy Townsend, Joelyn and Millard Stone, Margie Olson, Kathy Batdorf, Stephanie and Linda Bell, Jim and Sanda Findley, Jean Oldham.

Relatives and Friends:
Peggy Strock (friend of Janice Chu)
Mike Powers (friend of CPC)
Felicia Gonzales (granddaughter of Christine Vischer)
Bob Dedo (husband of Kim Dedo)
Caroline & her family (guest & friend of CPC)
Betty Felton (friend of Chris Vischer)
Mrs. Margaret Smith (friend of Comfort Ofori-Akyeah)
Noel Martens (friend of Pastor Ruth & Todd Mark)
Lois Ballanger (sister in law of Hattie Kate Howell)
Helen & Ken Kinderman (cousin & cousin in-law of Hattie Kate Howell)
Bob & Sandy Brennan (Uncle & Aunt of Kate Backoff)
Blake Underwood (friend of Tyson Fankhauser)
Leslie, Carl & Jess Lindgren (cousins of Kate Backoff)
Aaron Grizaniuk (son of Pat & Tony Grizaniuk)

If you would like to be a part of the Prayer Team or need information, contact Dave Hendrix.



CLOSING PRAYER:
God Eternal, this is our one-word prayer: PEACE. We can’t see ahead. We don’t know what to do. Here are all our concerns and our questions. We want to experience and share your Christmas Peace. Help us, Oh God, to hear you whisper to us, “You don’t have to know the way, I do.”  In Jesus’ name, Amen.



There is a Holiday Happenings Calendar on the back of this page for your scheduling convenience. Please place it on your fridge or bulletin board at home to ensure that you and yours don’t miss out on any of the fun festivities this 2024 holiday season!
HOLIDAY HAPPENINGS CALENDAR
November 24th - Christ the King Sunday
Worship at 8:30AM and 10AM
11:15AM Hanging of the Greens with lunch

November 27th – 29th - Office Closed for Thanksgiving Holiday and Staff Vacation

December 1st - First Sunday of Advent - HOPE
Worship with Communion at 8:30AM and 10AM
First Sunday Luncheon - Hansen Hall at 11:15AM
First Sunday Movie - “The Best Christmas Pageant Ever” from 1983—Scott Hall

December 3rd – CPC Tuesday School Program (6PM)

December 7th - DIY Photos with Santa and Mrs. Claus (11AM-1PM)

December 8th - Second Sunday of Advent - PEACE
Worship at 8:30AM and 10AM
Discussion of “The Best Christmas Pageant Ever” at 11:30AM—The Chapel

December 14th - DIY Photos with Santa and Mrs. Claus (11AM-1PM)

December 15th - Third Sunday of Advent - JOY
One Service of Worship at 10AM - Advent Lessons and Carols
Congregational meeting to elect new elders and deacons and approve Pastor’s Terms of Call
Holiday Cookie Bake Sale from 8AM – 1PM

December 22nd - Fourth Sunday of Advent - LOVE
One Service of Worship at 10AM

December 24th - Christmas Eve
4PM - Family Worship Service
7PM - Worship with Communion and Candlelight 

December 29th - 1st Sunday of Christmas
One Service of Worship at 10AM - Christmas Lessons and Carols

December 31st and January 1st – Church Office Closed for New Year’s and Staff Vacations

January 5th - Epiphany observed
Worship with Communion at 8:30AM and 10AM
First Sunday Luncheon following worship at 11:15AM
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KNOWING THE BIBLE

PSALMS

A 12-WEEK STUDY

Douglas 5. O'Donnell

J. 1. Packer

Dane C. Ortlund
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HANGING OF THE GREENS

Help us prepare and decorate our space
for the busy Advent season.
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